SUNAPEE FIRE DEPARTMENT
BOARD OF ENGINEERS
September 10, 2018

D Ruggles called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Present were: Dan Ruggles, Dana Ramspott, Howard Sargent and Mark Scott.

D Ruggles asked M Scott if the Committee is making progress on the
reorganization of the Fire Department. M Scott informed the Engineers the
committee is down to two people but is make headway.

D Ruggles will attend the Selectmen’s Meeting on September 24™ to get their
approval to accept the Thermal Imaging Camera as a donation from the Sunapee
Firemen Association valued at $4,722.

Charlestown Fire Department reached out to Steve Marshall to ask permission to
join our Department for propane training. It was noted this would not be a
problem. Mandatory classroom training for this exercise will take place September
11. In order to participate in the live burn you must attend the classroom portion.
Some discussion took place as to the logistic of the propane class to be held on
September 18, 2018 in the upper parking lot of the Abbott Library.

D Ruggles spoke to David Bailey, Water & Sewer Superintendent regarding the
hydrant at Mt View, and noted that the hydrant in the harbor is repaired.

D Ruggles brought up the budget as the next order of business. He encouraged the
Engineers to try to keep the budget as flat as possible. The Safety Services
Building Budget will need to increase to accommodate some building maintenance
that needs to happen.

At 7:47pm H Sargent made a motion and it was seconded by M Scott to go into
non-public session, all in favor.



At 7:57pm D Ramspott made a motion and M Scott seconded it to come out of
non-public session, all in favor.

At 7:58pm Dana Ramspott made a motion and H Sargent seconded to adjourn, all
in favor.
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